RUBY REBEKAH LODGE MEETING:

A pot luck supper preceded the regular meeting of Ruby Rebekah Lodge. The tables were decorated in the Christmas motif.

Mrs. Georgina Davis N.G. and Mrs. Winnie Clemens V.G. presided for the meeting.

Mrs. Violet Nesbitt was welcomed having been out of town for some time.

Mrs. Clemens reported for the Sick and Visiting Committee. Sick members were visited at home or in hospital.

The Officers Penny Auction and Hamper draw is slated for Friday, January 21st in the Town Hall.

The attendance prize was won by Mrs. N. Fummerton. Seasons greetings were received from out of town members, the Rebekah Assembly of Ontario and the Grand Lodge Officers.

Following the meeting a social time was enjoyed. Contests and games were played and a gift exchange with Santa Claus doing the honours. Lunch was served.

ART CLUB:

The club instructors at the December 5th meeting of the Schreiber Art Club reported they would resume classes on January 4th and 5th in the evening and on January IOth in the afternoon.

The next meeting will be held January IOth at I:30 p.m. in the art room. Mrs. Simonne Boruigenuis presided for the meeting.

After the meeting Gary Lapworth, showed colored slides he
had taken locally - of the Nature
Trail cut through the bush between Schreiber and Terrace Bay,
vistas of the many lakes in this
area, and other ones in the
'bush' and parks with close-up
studies of flowers, flaming sunsets over the hills and several
others taken on the Alaska Highway.

The members were most appreciative and grateful to Mr. Lapworth, recognizing many of the 'shots' and asking that he 'hold it' while they studied others.

The occasion ended with an exchange of Christmas good-wishes and a sampling of each other's Christmas baking which had been brought for lunch.

